
 

SERVICE ALERT 
July 31, 2007 SA07RE-01 

NAS:  US Only:  Cda Only:  

ATTENTION: Centre Manager,  Sales Manager,  
Service Manager, Service Advisor, Technician 
Parts Manager,  Warranty Admin 

 
Freelander Brake Light Switch Safety Recall 

RECALL P004 Replaces RECALL P002 
Land Rover has identified a concern with the brake light switch on 2002 to 2005 model 
year Freelander vehicles in North America. The brake lights may remain illuminated even 
when the brake pedal is not depressed.  Improperly functioning brake lights could result in 
the vehicle being involved in a crash. 
Recall P002 previously announced this issue and directed that an inspection of brake light 
function was to be undertaken.  If indicated by the inspection, a new brake light switch of the 
existing specification was to be temporarily installed.   
Publication of the P004 Recall bulletins listed below terminates the P002 campaign and 
replaces it with a process to install a new-specification brake light switch on all affected 
vehicles (including any that were temporarily repaired under P002). 

NOTE: Check the disposition of any vehicle using Direct Dealer Warranty (DDW) 
"Vehicle Inquiry" screen.  All affected vehicles currently held in Retailer inventory 
as new or used vehicles must be repaired prior to sale.   

See the bulletins listed below posted on GTR and the InfoTrail Internet sites for detailed 
descriptions of the Recall. Owner notification will begin during the week of 30 July 2007. 
• Technical Information Bulletin found on GTR  

P004 – RECALL:  Brake Light Switch 
• Service Bulletins found on Land Rover InfoTrail 

SRE07-05 - SAFETY RECALL P004 – (NHTSA # 07V-041) (TC # 07-031). 

NOTE:  All retailer personnel should familiarize themselves with the content of these 
bulletins as they relate to their contact with customers and with their job 
activities.   

The availability of the latest configuration brake light switch means that the inspection and 
potential repair procedure published in Technical Bulletin P002 is no longer to be used.  All 
recall-related repairs must be made using the new-specification brake light switch 
XKB500120 and the associated link lead YMQ503280.  
The Bulletins SRE07-01, SRE07-04 and SRE07-04C relating to Recall P002 will be withdrawn 
from InfoTrail.   Technical Bulletin P004 will replace P002 on GTR. 
Effective immediately, ALL vehicles should be repaired in accordance with the parts and 
repair procedures in Technical Bulletin P004.  All claims for the repairs previously 
performed under P002 must be submitted for processing before the close of business 
on 8 August 2007.  All Option Codes for Recall Campaign P002 will be closed for claim 
submission after that date. 
 


